

BULK RATE U.S. POSTAGE

PAID
DAMASCUS, MD. 20872

PERMIT No. 4389

APRIL 1992





NEXT MEMBERSHIP MEETING will be Wednesday, April 22. A spaghetti dinner, complete with garlic bread, salad, beverage and dessert, will be served at 7:00 p.m., at the usual cost of \$6.00 for adults, \$3.00 for children 12 and under.

NEXT Board meeting will be Wednesday, May 13, at 8:00 p.m.

WANTED: The Chapter House needs a rotary phone in good order. If you have one to spare, call Charlie Schlager at 253-2384.

WELCOME BACK! BOB LILLY returned to his usual place at the April Board Meeting, looking good and on the mend from what was described as a mild stroke. Bob asked us to say thanks to those who cared enough to send cards, flowers, visits and phone calls; it was appreciated by him and Lill.

OUR NEW CROP OF CHRISTMAS TREES HAVE BEEN PLANTED. President Rick Sommer, mentor Merle Keesler, and helpers Bob Mabie, Dave Anderson, Sr., Warren and Nat Middlekauf, and Charlie Schlager put them in all in one day (the cold wind encouraged harder work), so the helpers for the second day: Bill Rahn, Jerry Wymer, Craig Martin and Frank Sabota, were not needed. Thanks anyway. A good job well done.

BULLETIN

A BIG THANK YOU to those who helped make the 6th ANNUAL UPPER PATUXENT RIVER WATERSHED CLEANUP successful. Our Chapter continues to sponsor a major cleanup of the Patuxent River watershed with nearly 100 members and friends working on Saturday, April 4th to remove 50 tons of trash. Also, many thanks to the providers of tractors and trucks to remove the tons of trash found in several illegal dumps. The Chesapeake Bay will be a little cleaner as a result of this volunteer effort. To da' nearly 300 tons of trash has been removed from the Patuxent River flood plain. In addition to the removing of illegally dumped trash, strong steel posts set in concrete are being placed to block entry of roads used in such illegal dumping. Next year's pickup will focus on additional sites. Shoulder patches for those who participated are due in any day, and will be distributed as soon as possible.

MAY RANGE OFFICERS

$\frac{5}{5}$ / 2 3	Alan Newcomer Ed Bennett	831-0476 963-7328	Bill Rahn Ray Jones	774-6234 428-0882	STARTING May 6th the Skeet and Trap Ranges will be
5/ 9 5/10	John Fortado Paul Zito	774-9603 848-1987	John Dyer Dave Gold	229 - 0733 992-9226	open every Wednesday from 5:30 p.m. until dark, thanks to Bob Woodward and Chuck
5/16	Willy Williams	946-0872	Don MacDonald	294-8176	Crooks. Come early - last month was the busiest ever.
5/17	John Corbin	774-0934	Pele Curral	253-6532	
23	Dan Beyer	229-9446	Bill Blackstone	493-6733	Any questions, call Mac McCollum at 854-3707.
5/24	Bill Marnane	869-7792	Bob Sadler	253-3501	
5/30	Ron Newman	972 - 6022	Kevin O'Neill	442-5637	Keep the clean aluminum coming in, especially cans. Special thanks to those
5/31	Roy Greisler	489-7188	Joe Tarr	604-8434	

who have been mashing the cans - it saves a lot of space and makes it easier to transport. Bob Mabie reports nearly \$30.00 each month is thus derived.

- LAST CALL FOR THE SPRING SPORTING GOODS SHOW, which will take place April 18 and 19, at the Chapter Grounds.
- IF YOU DIDN'T GET the NATIONAL CONVENTION bulletin, here are some items of information. The dates are Tuesday, July 21, through Saturday, July 25, with nearly all the business for delegates happening Wednesday through Friday. The location is Drawbridge Inn and Convention Center in Ft. Mitchell, KY, just across the Ohio River from downtown Cincinnati. OH. Early registration (by July 1) is \$30.00. Hotel reservations (by July 5) are, single \$57.00 \$67.00; double \$62.00 \$72.00. If you can go, contact President Rick Sommer. Our Chapter is allowed 9 delegates. In addition to the interest in the Convention, the Cincinnati area, lying on the Ohio River, provides a beautiful and interesting place to spend a few days. They also have a major league ball team.
- BULL ROAST BULLETIN - The ANNUAL BULL ROAST will take place Sunday, June 14, from 1:00 to 5:00 p.m. We are trying to find a date with less competition from other special events beyond our control. Cost will be, for advance purchase of tickets, \$9.00 for adults and \$5.00 for children 12 to 5, free under 5years; Ten dollars at the gate. Co-chairmen this year are Charlie Schlager, 253-2384, and Bob Mabie, 774-4122. More information next month.

HERE IS A LIST OF NAMES AND TELELPHONE NUMBERS TO KEEP HANDY:

President	Rick Sommer	253-6380
1st V. President (and Range Chmn.)	Mac McCollum	854 - 3707
Membership Secretary	JR Ale	946-6718
Grounds Keeper	Charlie Schlager	253-2384
Rentals Chairman	Charlie Douglass	585-8706

04-10-92	NEW MEMBERS			1
Barnhard	Brett 11636 Summer Oak Dr. SPONSOR[Barnhard, Charles	Germantown 916-5534	MD	20874
Bentson	Jim 3113 Ervin Ct. SPONSOR[REINSTATED	Anapolis 946-4122	MD	21403
Cicora	Timothy 824-T2 Quince Orch.Blvd. SPONSOR[REINSTATED	Gaithersburg	MD	20878
Danchak	R. Michael 10712 Tuckahoe Way SPONSOR[Schneider, Bill	North Potomac 340-1810	MD	20878
Longo	Jerry 12906 Moxton Dr. SPONSOR[Demas, Nick	Mt.Airy 607-6011	MD	21771
Polimenakos	Jim 5821 Rolling Dr. SPONSOR[Schlager, Charlie	Derwood 330-3549	MD	20855
Polimenakos		Derwood 330-3549	MD	20855
Schoettker	Eric G. 10452 Carlyn Ridge Rd. SPONSOR[Schneider, Bill	Damascus 253-0409	MD	20872
Swader	Fred 10301 Julep Ave. SPONSOR[REINSTATED	Silver Spring 649-7064	MD	20902
Trang	Hiem D. 19037 Cherrybend Dr. SPONSOR[Schneider, Bill	Germantown 972-2052	MD	20874
Wight	Scott A. 12650-12 Grey Eagle Ct. SPONSOR[Christensen, R.G.	Germantown 916-5131	MD	20874
Printed and	Folded Courtesy of W W Printing	Joe Hamilton,	New	s Letter Editor